
1 September 2019 (Year C) 
 

22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

Responsorial Psalm 
Response In your goodness, O God, 
  you prepared a home for the poor. 
 
 

 

Gospel Acclamation 
Alleluia, alleluia! 

If anyone loves me he will keep my word, 
and my Father will love him, 
and we shall come to him. 

Alleluia! 

 

Parish Priest:  Fr Ian Farrell   07546 852229   ian.farrell@dioceseofsalford.org.uk 

 

Parish Secretary: Catherine Peet   catherine.peet@dioceseofsalford.org.uk   

 

Parish Office:  The Presbytery, Rushton Street, Great Harwood, BB6 7JQ   01254 884211 
 

Parish Website: www.claytonrishtonharwood.org.uk 

Parish Priest:  Father Ian Farrell 

The Roman Catholic Parishes of  

 

St Mary’s, Clayton-le-Moors and   

Our Lady and St Hubert’s with St Wulstan’s, Great Harwood 

Anniversaries:  Bibbiana Hayes; Sarah Ann Mullin; Isobell Turner; Peter Blaney; Katherina 
Hodges; Irena Kozubowski; Kenneth Sanderson; Margaret Blaney; Tillie McLaughlin; William 
Swift; Mary Aspinall; Maggie Fish; Vernon Smith; Thomas Coe; Wendy Mack; Agnes Harland; 
Joan Dunkerley; Patricia Boyle; George Barton; Derek Kimberley; James Metcalf; Ken Shaw; 
Edward Szlaz; Hilda Dixon; Fred Eastwood; Father Noel Fitzgerald; Patrick Joseph Murray; 
James Murtagh; Herbert Stott; Gertrude Hargreaves; Rose Bone and Andrew Wareing. 

Mass Intentions Received This Week:  Maureen O’Brien - Lately Dead; Repose of the Soul of 
Val White - Lately Dead; Elizabeth (Betty) Sanders - Lately Dead; Maureen Golden - Lately Dead 
RIP (3); Elizabeth Averill Walsh RIP; Fred Heal RIP; Lloyd Hargreaves and Family (4); Poloczek 
and Lepucki Families (2); Safe Journeys; Kenneth Wells (2); Special Intention; Janey and Philip 
Gilbraith; Frank Holmes; Special Intention; Francis Gerrard - Anniversary 12 November; Olive 
Gerrard - Anniversary 26 August; A Sick Friend; A Special Intention; Bernard Jackson; Ethel and 
Thomas Fox; Joseph Lockett - Birthday Anniversary; Annie Metcalf; James Metcalf - Anniversary 
5 September; Sick Person; Sick Person and Repose of the Soul of Robert George - Anniversary 1 
September. 

Mass times for this coming week  
at St Mary’s with Father Tansey 

 

Monday to Saturday 10.00am 

Mass times for this coming week 

 

Monday 8.30am Our Lady and 
    St Hubert’s 
     

Tuesday 8.30am Our Lady and 
    St Hubert’s 
       

Wednesday 8.30am Our Lady and 
    St Hubert’s 
       

Thursday 8.30am Our Lady and 
    St Hubert’s 

 

Friday  6.00pm St Charles’ 
      

Saturday 8.30am Our Lady and 
    St Hubert’s 

  5.00pm St Mary’s -  
    Vigil 
 

Sunday 9.00am Our Lady and 
    St Hubert’s 

  11.00am St Wulstan’s 

  5.30pm St Charles’ 

Mass Times Consultation:  Please collect one of the 
Mass Times Consultation sheets. 

St Mary's Anniversary Celebrations:  Our final 
celebratory event will be a Mass on Saturday 28th 
September at 5.00pm to coincide with the 
anniversary of the opening of the current church in 
September 1959.  The next meeting of the planning 
group is Thursday 5 September at 7.00pm in the 
Church Hall. 



Items for the Newsletter: Any items for inclusion in the newsletter need to be received by 
9.00am Thursday. Please contact catherine.peet@dioceseofsalford.org.uk  

St Mary’s Friendship Group: The next meeting will be on the 
2 September from 1.00pm to 3.00pm at St Mary’s Church 
Hall.  Everyone will be made most welcome. Further details 
from Ivy M  01254 871061. 

Civic Society, Great Harwood - Horticultural Show:  Saturday 7 September in St Wulstan’s 

School Hall.  Just to remind people to get busy with their entries - the show is next Saturday.  

Childrens’ sections include - artwork; handicraft; baking; horticulture and miniature gardens.  

Entry forms are available in the churches. 

£1000 Club - Great Harwood:  As advertised in the newsletter over the last few weeks a one-
off payment of £10 will get you entry into the draw with prizes of £50, £25 and £10 being paid 
out each week for 10 weeks, culminating in the £1000 prize in time for Christmas.  It is 
intended to have the first draw on Wednesday 18 September with the £1000 being drawn in 
week 10, which will be on Wednesday 20 November.  Please catch up with your usual agent and 
join in once again.  For anyone wanting to join for the first time there is a list of agents on the 
noticeboards at the back of church – please ask one of them for a membership card.  In order 
to ensure no-one misses the opportunity to join, I will be outside both our churches after 
Sunday Masses on 8 and 15 September.  Please seek me out – Peter Holden (07906 463962). 

Baptism 
 

Our Parish family welcomes 
with great joy,  
 

Theodore Peter Slater 
 

son of Lucy Slater, who was 
Baptised at St Wulstan’s 
Church on 24 August. 

Baptism 
 

Our Parish family welcomes 
with great joy,  
 

Hannah Rei Smith 
 

daughter of Steven and Yukiko 
Smith, who was Baptised at 
Our Lady and St Hubert’s 
Church on 18 August. 

Preparation for Baptism:  The Bishop has approved a policy for Baptism which must be 
observed throughout the Diocese. Two directives in particular are: 
 

1: As an indication ... of the parents’ willingness to embrace the call to live as part of the 
Church, it should be required that they, or at least the Catholic parent, attend Mass for at 
least six Sundays in preparation for Baptism. 
2:  ... priests should not baptise children resident in another parish without a just reason. One 
example of a just reason is where one or both parents are REGULAR attenders at Sunday Mass 
in another parish, such that they consider that parish to be the parish to which they “belong”.  
 

In obedience to the Bishop, this policy will be faithfully observed. In addition, to ensure that 
God Parents are suitable people to stand as representatives of the Church’s faith and to care 
spiritually for the newly Baptised, a God Parent will be required to show proof of their Baptism 
and obtain a letter from their Parish Priest confirming that they are an appropriate candidate 
for this important role. 

SVP - Great Harwood:  The collection for September will take 
place after both Masses this weekend.  

retiring collection for the Catholic Education Service. 

Next Sunday, 8 September 
is this year’s Education 
Sunday and there will be 

St Mary's 200 Club Draw:  1st Draw - 28th September. Final 
Draw - 30th November.  Gladys and her team of helpers will 
be at the back of Church this Saturday evening and for the 
coming weeks to recruit new members and agents . Please do 
your best to support her as this is a great source of income for 
Parish Funds.  Remember – you need to be in it to win it. 

Golden Jubilee:  Father Wilfred Cooper (Chaplain at Nazareth Care Home) celebrates the 
Golden Jubilee of his Ordination at a special Mass on Friday 6 September in the Chapel at 
Larmenier Village, Preston New Road, Blackburn at 2.00pm and everyone is welcome to attend.  
He was the Parish Priest at St. Mary's Clayton-le-Moors from 1991-1994.  If anyone requires 
transport or further information please contact Sandra/Peter Holden 01254 
237808.  Refreshments will be served after Mass. 


